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Report from Greening Glemsford 

Glemsford Parish Council working group for Climate and Nature 

Village Litter Pick                                                                                    
This took  place on Sunday 17th March, when volunteers collected 49 bags of litter and assorted fly-tipped items. See details 
attached to the end of this report. 

The Green Group, Glemsford Library 
On April 4th Barbara Meyer, a local wildlife photographer, gave a fascinating presentation with photos of many local animals, 
including the seal populations on the Suffolk coast. She spends hours observing her subjects while waiting for the perfect 
photo opportunity, and as a result has learned much about, and written several papers on, a range of animal behaviours, 
both in the wild and in captivity. 
The Green Group is aimed at anyone with an interest in science, nature and the environment. 
Feel free to pop in! The next meeting is on Thursday 2nd May, 11am - 12noon, with an ‘open’ session, so come along to ask 
questions or share thoughts on any green subject. 

St Mary’s Churchyard Wildflower Project 
Currently in bloom - yellow primroses and cowslips, and purple ground ivy.  
Soon to be planted - Yellow Rattle plug plants, which (if they survive!) will hopefully suppress the strong grasses and enable 
other more delicate plants, such as the Bedstraws, to take hold. Also going in are Knapweed seedlings, which will have 
purple thistle-like flowers and are a magnet for pollinators! 
Thanks to GG member Laurie Milton for finding time to do this planting. 

Diary Dates 
Tuesday 7th May, 7.30pm in the village hall  
Sue Stubley, of Suffolk Hedgehog Hospital, will be our speaker at a Wildlife Friendly Gardens event, followed by 
refreshments and a sale of goods to support the great work of this charity. Free, all welcome. 

Saturday 8th June, 12pm - 3pm, Glemsford Village Hall 
This looks to be an amazing event so please come along and call in at the Greening Glemsford stall to celebrate World 
Oceans Day (including children’s activities) plus learn more about how to attract wildlife to your garden. There will hopefully 
be room for an EV, along with the owner to answer your questions. 

Sunday 23rd June, afternoon will see the first ever Glemsford “Wildlife Friendly Open Gardens”.  
This event is still at the planning stage, more details soon. 

Next Working Group meeting - Wednesday 1st May, 2pm at 13 New Cut. 
Lesli Tunbridge, Chair                                                                                                      
Email greeninglemsford@btinternet,com



